St ANDREW’S CHURCH, STAPLEFORD

PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL

Charity registration number 1158492

MINUTES OF THE PCC MEETING – Tuesday 11 February 2020 in the Vicarage
Please note that financial statements, notes, diary, sub-committee reports etc, are pre-circulated and filed with the minutes in the official PCC file, with key points recorded. Any discussions or decisions arising from such documents are recorded in the following text.
Present: Simon Taylor, Alice Barlow, Chris Bow, Oliver Challis, Mary Cooper, Simon Humphrey, Alastair MacGregor, Lisa MacGregor, Rob Needle, Jackie Nettleton, Alice Rouse, Nicky West

Apologies: Romie Ridley, Lizzie Taylor, Clare Coates, Eleanor Norman
The meeting opened with a reading from Psalm 33 and prayers.

1. Minutes of the meeting held on 28.11.19 were approved and signed.

2. Finance: Chris Bow reported.
a. Draft accounts for 2019. Chris Bow talked the PCC through the accounts previously circulated. He noted the investment gain for the year-end accounts resulting from the requirement to show the investments at current market value. The church’s shares are doing well, with a £13,000 investment gain on the year. In the overall accounts that gain offsets a loss on the General Fund. Some receipts from Gift Aid and income from Feoffees had been received. The Johnson Hall Fund matched expectations for the year. The Estate Fund  showed a surplus of just under £6,000. The Nachingwea Fund received more than was paid out in the year (and shows a substantial balance circa £12,000). As regards the General Fund there was a small surge in donations in the last quarter (much from Alan Bullwinkle’s funeral service). There was not much change on the expenditure. Substantial cottage repairs had been incurred in the year (not likely to be repeated next year). The Messenger Fund figures had been taken out of the General Fund to reflect the PCC’s decision to pay the net profit to village and other causes. Having considered the draft accounts the PCC approved the same for submission to independent examiner.
b. Proposed budget for 2020. Three funds were considered. The Johnson Hall Fund would pay for a little bit of refurbishment due and for the new cooker that was needed. The General Fund figures assume a modest increase in income: more in collections and regular giving, with interest unchanged. The Estate Fund figures include a quote for tree work in churchyard. As regards expenditure there were some one-off items in 2019 which would not be repeated, but other costs were discussed. A new photocopier contract will be needed from August (likely to be at lower cost than the current model). The cost of the Director of Music was discussed. It was noted that broadly speaking running events broke even (though a query was raised about the comedy evening). It was considered that events should be essentially self-financing. The Messenger profit & loss is likely to be broadly the same next year.
[ST note on Paul Kerensa comedy evening: the figures were as follows: fee plus travel - £490, Facebook advert - £30, Drinks - £40, total cost £560; net take on Eventbrite booking system - £190, take on door - £200, drinks donations - £140, total take £530. ie: just a little short of breaking even.]

Alastair explained the notes which accompanied the budget. He stated that to meet the budget we need to be careful with money. The notes looked at options to reduce costs. The PCC discussed staff costs.
The discussion started with the cost of youth work. Zac does a lot of important work to bring faith to young people, and engage with the community. The youth groups are really popular and reach families too, making a significant difference to the life of the church. The PCC  considered whether we should scale back the post when Zac leaves. We run at a significant deficit so savings have to be made. If we continue as we are (2.5 days per week) there may be a problem further down the line. Simon Taylor reported that for first time Zac has got a few 8 year olds coming through from the church into his youth groups. Simon Humphrey said we should be looking much further into the future. Everyone was given an opportunity to speak. The general consensus was that we should continue to fund a youth worker at approximately the same level. It would be good also to raise awareness of what youth worker does; it is hard to raise donations if people don’t know what he does. 
The management of the Johnson Hall was discussed. This part of the discussion is confidential and recorded in a separate minute. 

The Messenger surplus was, from 2019, intended to be wholly allocated to the Messenger Fund and given to various good causes by a village committee. In 2019 it was in fact necessary to pay the church’s own mission giving, to SSYI, YouthInc and the Community Warden Scheme, from that fund. The balance of the profit for 2019 will be paid out. From 2020 it was proposed to put cap of £3,000 (roughly 50%) on the payouts to the Messenger Fund i.e. we should keep some of it. Proposed by Simon Taylor, seconded by Nicky West. Unanimously agreed. 
c. Pay review for increases on 1 April. The figures set out in the notes to the agenda kept on file were discussed and approved. In particular:
John Bryden: hourly rate increased to £25.50 per hour

Gillian Sanders: hourly rate increased to £12.50 per hour

Cleaner: Miranda Taylor is moving away and has resigned with effect from the end of March. The Johnson Hall and Verger’s Cottage cleaner’s role has been advertised for 1.5 hours per week at £10 per hour. 

3. Vision for buildings. It was reported that 6 responses to the community questionnaire have been received so far.

4. Governance - Succession planning. The notes are on file. Nicky West has volunteered to give the PCC secretary post a try. The postholder keeps historical records in order and has various other functions. Her appointment was proposed by Simon Taylor, and seconded. Unanimously agreed.

5. Reaching out to Stapleford. Discussion of this item was postponed.

6. Safeguarding. Lisa MacGregor was thanked for her report. Simon Taylor reported that in December an issue arose when an individual who wanted to join a rota did not want to undertake training and other safer recruitment procedures and was supported by another in that desire. The safer recruitment procedures are  compulsory and Lisa and Simon refused to allow another approach. The issue was resolved accordingly.

7. Diary review. The celebration for Clare Coates’ ordination as a priest was discussed. The service will be publicised in the Messenger, and in the Toddler Group, Stepping Stones and Messy Church, and to recent baptism families. Cake and fizz will be provided. The Deanery Fair on 21 March was added to the diary.

8. Sub-committee and group reports:

a. Youth & children - no report
b. Events - no report
c. Prayer/House groups – report on file
d. MU - no report
e. Stapleford-Nachingwea Link - report on file
f. St Andrew’s Children’s Society Partnership - report on file
g. Fabric – report on file
h. Johnson Hall - report on file
i. Friends of St Andrew’s - no report
j. Deanery Synod - no report
k. Community Warden Scheme - report on file
l. YouthInc - no report
It was considered that the Eco Church Project should be added to the list of regular reports.

9. Matters arising from minutes of last meeting not dealt with elsewhere. Nothing was raised.

10. Correspondence. None had been received.

11. Any other business. 
There was a Messenger meeting on 10 Feb. Ed Rose agreed stay on till the end of the year on understanding that efforts are being made to set up a committee to help with production. Jon West will likewise stay on. 

Simon Taylor asked retiring members of PCC to return their PCC Member’s Essential Guide at the next meeting (Alastair MacGregor, Eleanor Norman and Alice Rouse).

12. Date of next meeting 

26 March 2020
The meeting closed with the Grace.
